
 
 

 

 

 

 

December 15, 2015 

 

 

 

Metro Vancouver Municipalities  

Via Email Distribution 

 

 

Dear Metro Vancouver Municipalities, 

 

Re: 2016 FCM Resolution – Build Canada Grant Funding 

 

Langley City Council, at the regular Council meeting held on December 14, 2015, 

adopted the attached resolution for consideration at the 2016 FCM Annual Conference. 

 

Council requested a copy of the resolution be forwarded to Metro Vancouver member 

municipalities requesting their support of the resolution. 

 

Accordingly, a copy of the resolution is enclosed for information.  

 

Yours truly, 

CITY OF LANGLEY 

 

 

 

 

Carolyn Mushata, 

Corporate Officer 
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The City of Langley Council adopted the following resolution at their December 14, 2015 Regular Council 

Meeting: 

 

1. THAT Council make the following motion to the Federation of Canadian Municipalities: 
 

WHEREAS the Federal Government’s Build Canada grant program generally shares the costs of 

all approved infrastructure projects equally between the province and local jurisdiction at one third 

each; 

 

AND WHEREAS for nationally significant projects, where projects provide a greater national 

benefit, and where communities are disproportionately and directly impacted by such projects, the 

burden of one third of the cost is inequitable and too high for the local jurisdiction; 

 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Federal Government’s Build Canada grant program, 

National Infrastructure Component, be amended to fund a minimum of 50% of the project cost. 

 

2. THAT this motion be forwarded to Metro Vancouver municipalities to request their endorsement. 

 

3. THAT this motion be forwarded to Mr. John Aldag, Member of Parliament for Cloverdale-Langley 

City.   

 

 


